
 
 

 
 

Town of Summit   

The Town Board met in regular session on June 6th, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at the town fire hall. President Frank Eccles 

present and members Kathleen Quale & Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance officer, Arlo 

Anderson, Calvin Pies, Larry Hayworth, Jim Thurman, Sandy Lowery, Connie Brotzel, Tim Gapp, Josh Pacheo, 

Garrit Fonder, Joe & Jolene Johnston & Jennica Pottebaum. 

Eccles called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Public communications:  Tim Gapp brought up a discussion regarding 

Bill Thrun’s parking in the right of way issues.  Arlo Anderson is turning over the flag responsibilities for Main 

street and the cemetery to the Town.   The board would like to thank Arlo for all of his time and efforts taking care 

of the flags for many years.  There was a complaint about Tim Starr’s dogs running loose.     

Motion by Eccles, second by Quale to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented. Motion 

carried.  Insert Claims.  

Old Business: Motion by Eccles, second by Quale to approve a building permit & variance for Joe Johnston.  All 

aye.  Motion carried.   

There is still an issue with the old grocery store building with falling bricks.  An agreement will be made with Lisa 

Gonsalves the property owner or she will receive a letter from our attorney Gordon.   

Delinquent water bills were discussed.  

Pete has talked to Don Larsen in regards to the property he recently purchased.  Don told Pete he will take care of the 

problem. 

New Business: There was a complaint about a person living in a camper at 216 Grant Avenue.  The property owner 

will be sent a reminder copy of the ordinance stating the rules.  

Kathy provided the board with a list of vacant properties and properties with issues.  The SAEG is currently helping 

residents who have asked for assistance with issues they have regarding their property.  

Daycare report was given by Jennica.  The daycare will be receiving round two of the daycare stabilization grant 

which will be approximately $40,000.  Poker run fundraiser will be held June 25th.   

City maintenance report was given.  Discussion was held again regarding getting new cameras.  Discussion was also 

held about getting a new digital welcome to Summit sign.  Josh was directed to fix the deines mower the Town has 

that is currently broke down.  The board approved the clean up rolloffs to come back for three more weekends.  Jim 

informed the board the wind towers donated 25 ton of gravel to the Town of Summit.     

Motion by Eccles, second by Quale to adjourn meeting. Motion carried. The next regular town board meeting will be 

Monday, July 5th, 2022 at 7:00pm at the town fire hall. 

Norma Arend, Finance Officer 

 

 


